

National Association of School Nurses, Inc.

P.O. Box 1300

Scarborough, Maine 04070-1300

207/883-2117

FAX 207/883-2683

February 29, 2000

Betty Bumpers
Co-founder/Vice President
Every Child by Two
666 11th Street NW, Suite 202
Washington, DC 20001-4542

Dear Ms. Bumpers:

On behalf of the National Association of School Nurses (NASN), I am pleased to offer our support of *Every Child by Two*'s plan to promote a nationwide system of immunization registries that will provide accurate, up-to-date information about children's immunizations.

The NASN Executive Committee carefully reviewed the materials you provided and recognize the value of this program for students and their schools. The automatic printouts of students' immunization status will promote greater accuracy of records and avoid duplication of immunizations – thus enabling the school nurse to focus on other important health-related activities.

We wish you much success in this significant health care initiative.

Sincerely.

Jane Tustin, RN BSN, MSN C.S.N.

President